
Dear Parent/Guardians, 

Next week (July 6) will be the start of all Park District JFF programs.  We are excited to get the season going!  We have received 

questions from the community about if and how COVID=19 will change this year’s season.  Below are a few guidelines to follow 

before coming to the sites.  The health and safety of the kids and staff remain our highest priority. 

GUIDELINES FOR JUST FOR FUN PARTICIPANTS 

1.  Staying home when appropriate. 

 Anyone who is sick/not feeling well or has been in contact with someone who has COVID-19 – including JFF participants or 

family and friends, should not attend.  Be on the lookout for symptoms of COVID-19, which include fever, cough, or 

shortness of breath.  Call your doctor if you think you or a family member is sick. 

2. Cover coughs and sneezes. 

3. Wash hands often.  Restrooms will be open for your use.  Bring your own hand sanitizer if you like. 

4. Limit the sharing of equipment.  We will disinfect our Park District equipment regularly and have purchased extra 

equipment to discourage sharing. 

5. Bring your own water bottle.  Community drinking fountains WILL NOT be turned on.   

6. Spread out!  We will have kids spread out as best as possible and keep your social distance when possible. 

7. No unnecessary physical contact, such as high fives, handshakes, fist bumps or hugs. 

8. Face coverings are not required of kids, but leaders will wear masks when in our JFF sites.  It is recommended but not 

required of kids. 

GUIDELINES PARK DISTRICT STAFF 

All Park District equipment will be disinfected daily along with all facility restrooms. 

All Park District staff will be screened with temperature checks and health survey prior to each day of work.  They will not be allowed 

to work that day if they do not pass the assessment. 

If a leader tests positive for COVID-19 during the season, CDC guidelines will be followed.  The person who tested positive will need 

to stay home for 14 days before resuming activities.  Any person that had close contact (less than 6 feet for a prolonged period) will 

be asked to stay home for 14 days as well. 

SWIMMING 

Optimist   Mondays 

University  Tuesday 

Lions & Ben Franklin Wednesday 

Lincoln Dr & Cox  Thursday 

Riverside (will walk)  Tuesday/Thursday 

Due to COVID, we will have to make a couple of trips on these days depending on numbers.  The bus will be sanitized after each trip 

and social distancing will be followed.  We will have to have kids ride every other seat for the time being.  If children are in the same 

family, they will be allowed to share a seat on the bus.  Face masks are optional but recommended for the swim bus.  Please send 

sunscreen, water bottle and a towel.  The dressing rooms are not open for changing. 

RAIN DAYS   Just for Fun will NOT be open on rain days due to social distancing.  Please make sure you have a backup for those days.  

Cancellations will be posted on our Facebook page as well as calling our info line at 787-3499. 

Any questions, please feel free to contact me.  Lynne Roche at 701-787-2813.   

Facebook page is Grand Forks Park District 

Website is www.gfparks.org 

Main office number is 701-746-2750 

http://www.gfparks.org/

